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City of Prince Rupert 

Memorandum 

Date: July 4, 2017 

To: Bob long, City Manager 

From: Corinne Bomben, CFO 

RE: Northwest Transit Management Procurement- BC Transit 

BC Transit's contract with First Canada is nearing an end and so BC transit is moving forward with 

beginning the Request for Proposal (RFP) process. 

Their contracting strategy focuses on value for money for customers and taxpayers {provincial and local); 

encourages competition amongst transit management companies; includes consultation with local 

government; looks to result in regional efficiencies and flexibility in service provision; and adhere to 

provincial procurement requirements and policies. 

Currently the Northwest region has eight separate contracts to operate within six local governments. BC 

Transit is of the view that combining the region into one contract will not only achieve economies of sca le 

in terms of maintenance, facil it ies, safety, labour and administration, it is also expected that a larger 

contract will attract more attention from other transit management companies not current ly operating in 

the region. Combin ing the individual transit systems is not intended to remove the independence of each 

loca l government and each municipality would still be able to make decisions on how transit is delivered 

in their community as it is currently. The new approach is simply to eliminate redundancy and consolidate 

the buying power of the region. 

The process envisions a 9 year contract term with options to extend for 2 additional 3 year terms. Firm 

costs are for the first 3 years and subsequent costs are to be negotiated in 3 year increments based on 

performance. It is expected that the evaluation will take place in fall of 2017, and a final agreement would 

see service beginning April1, 2018. 
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ABORIGINAL EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 
School District 52 (Prince Rupert) 

317- gu, Avenue West 
PO Box 520 

Prince Rupert, B.C. 
V8J 3R7 

Phone: (250) 627-1536 Fax: (250) 627-1443 

June 30, 2017 

Lee Brah"-1, Mayor 
City of Prince Rupert 
Administration 
424 3•d Ave West 
Prince Rupert BC V8J 1L7 

Dear Mr. Mayor, 

p~ 
RINcE RlJPER~ 

JUL 0 7 2017 ) 

CIT)' CLERKs I 
OFFICE/ 

Thank you very much for the generous contribution of the City of Prince Rupert to the 
2017 National Aboriginal Day Celebration. 

As you know, this celebration provides a wonderful opportunity to celebrate and 
showcase Aboriginal cultures while building new bridges of understanding and respect 
with the community as a whole. 

Your support is greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Roberta Edzerza, 
District Principal, Aboriginal Education. 

/mn 
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Amanda Repole 

Subject: FW: President's Corner 

From: FCM Communique <communigue@fcm.ca> 
Sent: July 7, 2017 6:01AM 
To: City Hall 
Subject: President's Corner 

Last month's Annual Conference and Trade Show was full of special moments. For me, 
becoming FCM President was one of them -a life-changing event that I accept with 
great humility. The other thing that stood out to me was all of you. 
Whether it was the plenary room packed with thousands of municipal leaders from coast­
to-coast-to-coast, or the dozens of engaging workshops and study tours that explored our 
common future, the conference was an incredible display of municipal strength and unity. 
Watching the parade of federal politicians drop by - including the prime minister­
showed the influence and relevance that we have when we work together. 

It was an awe-inspiring thing to witness, and it made me so proud to be your next 
president. 

For those of you who don't know me, my name is Jenny Gerbasi. I've been a Winnipeg 
city councillor for nearly 20 years. I also serve as deputy mayor. For the past decade I've 
had the privilege of being on FCM's Board of Directors. 

This experience has shown me what a force for good FCM is. In a world where division 
and discord are often seen as tools to get what you want, FCM proves that it is possible to 
lift each other up - to work together on the things that matter. Canada is a community of 
communities, so we only succeed when we all succeed. 

That's what makes FCM such an effective voice in this country. We really are a part of 
something special. 
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Our expertise as nation-builders, and as the order of government 
closest to Canadians, is front-and-centre in new ways. We're shaping 
the Canada we leave for our children and grandchildren. 

It's this collective strength that's driving a once-in-a-generation opportunity. Now more 
than ever, municipal leaders are being called upon to help tackle the big challenges of the 
day - housing affordability, climate change, truth and reconciliation, opportunities for rural 
growth. Our expertise as nation-builders, and as the order of government closest to 
Canadians, is front-and-centre in new ways. We're shaping the Canada we leave for our 
children and grandchildren. 

It's an exciting time, to be sure. But with more influence comes more responsibility. That's 
why I plan on using this column to keep you updated on how FCM is bringing the 
municipal voice to these critical discussions. There's a lot of work ahead and a lot of 
important questions that still need to be answered. 

I also want to use this space to highlight some of the amazing work being done by FCM's 
programs. I look forward to seeing how our newest initiatives, the Municipal Asset 
Management Program and the Municipalities for Climate Innovation Program, continue to 
take shape. At our Annual Conference, FCM signed a memorandum of understanding with 
the Global Covenant of Mayors for Climate and Energy that will mean even more 
opportunities for our Partners for Climate Protection program. 

Of course, I also want to hear from you. I've always believed that the best way to get 
things done is to take into account different perspectives. Urban centres as well as rural, 
remote and northern communities. Anglophones and francophones. All of you bring 
something important to this organization so don't hesitate to reach out to me. 

Thank you for the trust you've put in me. Thank you for believing in the power of what we 
h' t th It' . t b t • • • • 

M -~• Jenny Gerbasi is the Deputy Mayor of the City of Winnipeg, 
• ·!:!' MB. She was elected resident of FCM in June 2017. 

Send me your thoughts 
Please send me your comments. I would love to hear from you. 

president@fcm.ca 

@JennyGerbasi Tweets 
Gerbasi elected FCM 
president 
http://bit.ly/2tLC8r2 
#fcm2017AC 
@FCM online 

613-241-5221 

A good local story about my 
new role as @FCM online 
President & the year ahead 
for local gov't in Canada. 
#Winnipeg 
http://bit.ly/2sJvYI h 

Find us: f in W D 
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Thx to @Mayor Bowman & 
my Winnipeg Councillor 
friends for your support! It 
means a lot!! 
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